Guidelines for Health Science Clinical Experiences 
at Lexington Medical Center
1. All Health Science clinical students must be at the senior level. 

2. The agreement for the school year between the high school and LMC needs to be completed and sent to the Center for Best Practice at the beginning of the school year. Agreements must be received by the Center for Best Practice no later that September 14th. Failure to do so may result in forfeiture of the clinical experience. Please see Helen for expiration dates on contracts.
3. Completion of the generic schedule provided by the Center for Best Practice should include specific information for the rotation and must be emailed to the Center for Best Practice three weeks prior to the first day of the clinical experience. This allows time to resolve any discrepancies with the instructor prior to the arrival of students.  Failure to do so may result in forfeiture of the clinical experience. This includes the MD/CMC schedules; this schedule also needs to be on file at the CBC as well as the main campus schedule. 
4. Prior to any clinical experience within the Lexington County Health Services District (LCHSD), all properly signed forms (HIPAA/ confidentiality) must be turned in to the Center for Best Practice. This includes a letter on school letterhead stating the students listed (all students in the clinical) have met all requirements outlined in the agreement. 
5. A calendar of clinical dates assigned to each school for main campus
and MD offices (within the LCHSD) will be available on the internet.  If an instructor would like to have a student in an MD office or CMC area when it is not their assigned time, this request needs to be agreed upon first by the instructor to whom the time is assigned. Once an agreement has been reached, the information should be relayed to the Center for Best Practice via email, with all parties copied.
Due to the large volume of requests for clinical placements, it is imperative that all parties adhere to the procedures outlined above.  Failure to do so may result in forfeiture of remaining clinical placements for that school for the remainder of the school year.
